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Stuart Relay

From: Pat Branson 
Sent: Thursday, May 15, 2025 11:17 AM
To: House State Affairs
Subject: HB 133 Prompt Payment

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

House State AƯairs Committee Members: 
 
 
Due to City meetings today, I am not able to attend the final hearing for HB133-Prompt Payment today .I have 
submitted written testimony previously and this email will serve as another piece of testimony regarding this 
bill.  As a former CEO of a local non profit, our agency has and still experiences late payments for substantial 
grants. For instance, one grant for FY25, has only been addressed and re-worked so that now, in the middle of May, 
we are able to complete executed documents for reimbursement payments.  This year alone, executed 
documents for reimbursable payments-payments which could not be made to our sub contractor in the amount of 
over $100,000-were only addressed last month (April).  April began the first month of the last quarter of this fiscal 
year.  Not being able to make payments to our sub contracto9r, has put our agency in a bad light of not being able 
to pay our bills.  This all has been due to the State not treating non profits and their payments the same as 
businesses.  Non profits, especially now, need to be on the same playing field as businesses regarding prompt 
payments from the State.  
 
I encourage you to support House Bill 133 and make this a fair payment field.  
 
Pat Branson   




